Spring Term Issue 11

23rd March 2018



irne CE Primary School Newsletter

HEADTEACHER UPDATE

We all enjoyed Year 5's epic class assembly today, which as usual was very entertaining. Their singing and acting are always a joy to behold and this assembly was themed around teamwork and all their learning this year. There were a number of stand-out moments and highlights including some smooth Latino moves during La Bamba, a nifty guitar accompanied rendition of 'Eye of the Tiger' and some super singing of Matilda's 'When I Grow Up.' Very well done to our Year 5s and also to Miss Garsrud, Mrs Roberts and Mrs Mills for putting the extravaganza together.

Congratulations go to all members of our school choir and musicians who played at our first 'Celebration of Broxbourne Music Evening' on Monday night. The singing and enjoyment gained from this were clearly evident and you should feel very proud of yourselves on performing so well. Our pianists, guitarists, violinists and recorder players performed their pieces with real confidence to our appreciative audience. Our particular thanks go to Mrs Sentance for preparing the choir so well and organising this excellent evening. Music has been an area we have wished to very much develop over the last couple of years since the sad passing of Mrs Cheeseman, and I know she would have been delighted and greatly enjoyed seeing the joy our children gained from this musical event. It was wonderful to share.

Our Year 4 came a stupendous second out of eleven schools taking part in Thursday's Multi-Skills Sports Event. Miss Tetlow reports the team spirit and encouragement shown towards each other was also excellent. Really well done to all who represented the school at this event.

Reverend Hudson led our Thursday Worship and we incorporated our Cups Assembly into this as well. Very well done to our award winners pictured on page 2.

Next week is the final week of the spring term and we hope you are able to join us at 1.30pm on Thursday for our End of Term Easter Service. Until then, we hope your weekends are enjoyable and that the cold spells have now passed and soon a thing of distant memory...

Best wishes Paul Miller

SAVE THE DATE!

The PTA will be holding a Quiz Night (grownups only!) at the school on Friday, 18th May. We promise it will be more fun than SATS, so get the babysitters booked! More details to follow...

Broxbourne CE Primary School, Mill Lane, Broxbourne, EN10 7AY

Tel: 01992 462419 website: www.broxbourne-pri.herts.sch.uk
Fax: 01992 462419 email: office@broxbourne-pri.herts.sch.uk

CHANGE TO LUNCHES

After Easter, the School Kitchen will be offering cooked egg products within the school menu (e.g Quiche, Egg Rolls). Cooked eggs within packed lunches will therefore be permitted. Please note, sesame products (e.g hummus) and ANY nut products (including Nutella!) are still not permitted in school due to anaphylaxis allergies. Thank you for your understanding.

END OF TERM SERVICE

Our End of Term Service will be held in St Augustine's Church on Thursday, 29th March at 1.30pm. As usual you are very welcome to join us for this service. If you are coming along to the church with a younger child, we request that they sit with you in the pews and are supervised, so that they do not disrupt the service in any way. We encourage parents to show respect for other people's opportunity to worship and to ensure everyone is able to fully enjoy the service. If your child is unable to sit quietly, please feel free to take them out of the main church and wait in the inner porch, until they are able to return. Thank you.

If you are not able to attend the service, please collect your child/children via the side entrance of Church, at 2.00pm. Staff will be unable to admit parents/carers who arrive significantly after the service has begun. If your child normally has a sandwich lunch, please could they bring this in a named plastic bag on Thursday, 29th March, which can then be disposed of before they walk to church. Please note water bottles and book bags are NOT required on Thursday. Thank you

